THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

THE ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT

January 9, 1958

Dear Roger:

Thank you for your letter. The President is always appreciative of the interest expressed by students in the efficient conduct of government.

With regard to your queries, much has been written in the past few years regarding the family life of the President, his military career, his hobbies (some of which we might mention as fishing, golfing, and painting) and some articles have mentioned his finances and personal possessions. It is believed that some data on the subject of interest to you and your classmates could be obtained through your local libraries.

With the President's best wishes,

Munualidam

Roger C. Sherman American History Class Room 17 Lakeland Senior High School Hollingsworth Road Lakeland, Florida